

#### Office of City Council

133 William Street • New Bedford, Massachusetts 02740 508 979-1455 • Fax 508 979-1451

Joseph P. Lopes, MBA
Councillor Ward Six
City Council President 2014
February 25, 2019

Senator Mark C.W. Montigny State House – Room 312 - C Boston, MA 01233

Dear Senator Montigny:

I am writing to add my support to House Bill 986 - An Act regarding Pay Parity for the Correctional Officers of the fourteen County Sheriff's Offices.

Pay gaps occur in every occupation. As the Councillor representing Ward Six of the City of New Bedford, I have long been an advocate for fair and equal compensation. Bristol County houses well over 1,000 inmates. The Correctional Officers of Bristol County perform the same work, with the same effort, skill, knowledge and level of responsibility as those in other Counties throughout the Commonwealth. There is no justifiable reason why they should not be given the same salary as those across the Commonwealth.

I am therefore, urging legislative action to close the pay gap once and for all for those men and women employed as Correctional Officers in Bristol County.

The passage of House Bill 986 – An Act regarding Pay Parity for the Correctional Officers of the fourteen County Sheriff's Offices guaranteeing pay equality should absolutely be signed into law.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Joseph P. Llopes, Councillor Ward Six

JPL: rrr



#### Office of City Council

133 William Street • New Bedford, Massachusetts 02740 508 979-1455 • Fax 508 979-1451

Joseph P. Lopes, MBA Councillor Ward Six City Council President 2014 February 25, 2019

Representative Christopher Hendricks State House – Room B1 Boston, MA 01233

Dear Representative Hendricks:

I am writing to add my support to House Bill 986 - An Act regarding Pay Parity for the Correctional Officers of the fourteen County Sheriff's Offices.

Pay gaps occur in every occupation. As the Councillor representing Ward Six of the City of New Bedford, I have long been an advocate for fair and equal compensation. Bristol County houses well over 1,000 inmates. The Correctional Officers of Bristol County perform the same work, with the same effort, skill, knowledge and level of responsibility as those in other Counties throughout the Commonwealth. There is no justifiable reason why they should not be given the same salary as those across the Commonwealth.

I am therefore, urging legislative action to close the pay gap once and for all for those men and women employed as Correctional Officers in Bristol County.

The passage of House Bill 986 – An Act regarding Pay Parity for the Correctional Officers of the fourteen County Sheriff's Offices guaranteeing pay equality should absolutely be signed into law.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Joseph P Lopes, Councillor Ward Six

JPL: rrr



### Office of City Council

133 William Street • New Bedford, Massachusetts 02740 508 979-1455 • Fax 508 979-1451

Joseph P. Lopes, MBA Councillor Ward Six City Council President 2014 February 25, 2019

Representative Antonio F.D. Cabral State House – Room 466 Boston, MA 01233

Dear Representative Cabral:

I am writing to add my support to House Bill 986 - An Act regarding Pay Parity for the Correctional Officers of the fourteen County Sheriff's Offices.

Pay gaps occur in every occupation. As the Councillor representing Ward Six of the City of New Bedford, I have long been an advocate for fair and equal compensation. Bristol County houses well over 1,000 inmates. The Correctional Officers of Bristol County perform the same work, with the same effort, skill, knowledge and level of responsibility as those in other Counties throughout the Commonwealth. There is no justifiable reason why they should not be given the same salary as those across the Commonwealth.

I am therefore, urging legislative action to close the pay gap once and for all for those men and women employed as Correctional Officers in Bristol County.

The passage of House Bill 986 – An Act regarding Pay Parity for the Correctional Officers of the fourteen County Sheriff's Offices guaranteeing pay equality should absolutely be signed into law.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Joseph R. Lopes, Councillor Ward Six

JPL: r̀r



#### Office of City Council

133 William Street • New Bedford, Massachusetts 02740 508 979-1455 • Fax 508 979-1451

Joseph P. Lopes, MBA Councillor Ward Six City Council President 2014 February 25, 2019

Representative Christopher M. Markey State House – Room 527A Boston, MA 01233

Dear Representative Markey:

I am writing to add my support to House Bill 986 - An Act regarding Pay Parity for the Correctional Officers of the fourteen County Sheriff's Offices.

Pay gaps occur in every occupation. As the Councillor representing Ward Six of the City of New Bedford, I have long been an advocate for fair and equal compensation. Bristol County houses well over 1,000 inmates. The Correctional Officers of Bristol County perform the same work, with the same effort, skill, knowledge and level of responsibility as those in other Counties throughout the Commonwealth. There is no justifiable reason why they should not be given the same salary as those across the Commonwealth.

I am therefore, urging legislative action to close the pay gap once and for all for those men and women employed as Correctional Officers in Bristol County.

The passage of House Bill 986 – An Act regarding Pay Parity for the Correctional Officers of the fourteen County Sheriff's Offices guaranteeing pay equality should absolutely be signed into law.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerel

Joseph P. Lopes, Councillor Ward Six

rer 📑



#### Office of City Council

133 William Street • New Bedford, Massachusetts 02740 508 979-1455 • Fax 508 979-1451

Joseph P. Lopes, MBA Councillor Ward Six City Council President 2014 February 25, 2019

Representative William M. Straus State House – Room 134 Boston, MA 01233

Dear Representative Straus:

I am writing to add my support to House Bill 986 - An Act regarding Pay Parity for the Correctional Officers of the fourteen County Sheriff's Offices.

Pay gaps occur in every occupation. As the Councillor representing Ward Six of the City of New Bedford, I have long been an advocate for fair and equal compensation. Bristol County houses well over 1,000 inmates. The Correctional Officers of Bristol County perform the same work, with the same effort, skill, knowledge and level of responsibility as those in other Counties throughout the Commonwealth. There is no justifiable reason why they should not be given the same salary as those across the Commonwealth.

I am therefore, urging legislative action to close the pay gap once and for all for those men and women employed as Correctional Officers in Bristol County.

The passage of House Bill 986 – An Act regarding Pay Parity for the Correctional Officers of the fourteen County Sheriff's Offices guaranteeing pay equality should absolutely be signed into law.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Joseph P. Lopes, Councillor Ward Six

IPL: rrr



#### Office of City Council

133 William Street • New Bedford, Massachusetts 02740 508 979-1455 • Fax 508 979-1451

Joseph P. Lopes, MBA Councillor Ward Six City Council President 2014 February 25, 2019

Representative Paul A. Schmid, III State House – Room 473F Boston, MA 01233

Dear Representative Schmid:

I am writing to add my support to House Bill 986 - An Act regarding Pay Parity for the Correctional Officers of the fourteen County Sheriff's Offices.

Pay gaps occur in every occupation. As the Councillor representing Ward Six of the City of New Bedford, I have long been an advocate for fair and equal compensation. Bristol County houses well over 1,000 inmates. The Correctional Officers of Bristol County perform the same work, with the same effort, skill, knowledge and level of responsibility as those in other Counties throughout the Commonwealth. There is no justifiable reason why they should not be given the same salary as those across the Commonwealth.

I am therefore, urging legislative action to close the pay gap once and for all for those men and women employed as Correctional Officers in Bristol County.

The passage of House Bill 986 – An Act regarding Pay Parity for the Correctional Officers of the fourteen County Sheriff's Offices guaranteeing pay equality should absolutely be signed into law.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Joseph P/Lopes, / Councillor Ward Six

JPL: rm